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February 11, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits a motion accepting the second of two reports in compliance with Ordinance 18110, Section 60, Proviso 10. The status report describes expenditures to date related to the Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) Behavioral Health Integration (BHI) IT Data Consolidation Project (capital project 1126543) and provides a status update on state dependencies and their impact on the project as well as a status update on provider readiness. 
The Washington State Legislature passed ESSB 6312 as an “Act relating to state purchasing of mental health and chemical dependency services” on March 12, 2014. The bill requires the integrated purchasing of mental health and substance use treatment services through a single managed care contract by April 1, 2016. The legislation also requires the development of behavioral health organizations (BHOs) to replace the current Regional Support Network (RSN) and County Chemical Dependency Coordinator delivery systems. King County DCHS through its Behavioral Health and Recovery Division (BHRD) will serve as the BHO for the King County region. As an integrated behavioral health managed care plan, the BHO will be required to process service requests, authorize services, and make payments to providers related to mental health (MH) and substance use disorder (SUD) authorizations, encounters and claims. These changes require an integrated data system that expands the functioning of our current MH application to include new data and functions related to SUD and integrated co-occurring disorder (COD) treatment services.

As part of the 2015 first Supplemental Omnibus budget request, the Executive submitted a request to Council to utilize approximately $1 million in Mental Illness and Drug Dependency (MIDD) undesignated fund balance to support the Behavioral Health Integration IT Data Consolidation Project. In September 2015, Council appropriated $982,633 to the project. These funds are being utilized to develop the integrated data system that can support our new, required role as a managed care BHO in compliance with the state’s mandate under ESSB 6312 and with our BHO state contract.
On September 14, 2015, the King County Council enacted Ordinance 18110, Section 60, Proviso 10 requiring that $400,000 appropriated for capital improvement project 1126543 not be expended or encumbered until the King County Executive transmits “two status reports on expenditures to date and dependencies and motions that accept the reports”. The Council directed that upon transmittal of each report, $200,000 shall be released for expenditure. The first report was filed in November 2015 and the final report is being filed now.
The attached status report provides the Council with a summary of expenditures on the project to date. It also provides a status report on the state dependencies that impact our BHI IT project including the development of the state’s database and the guidance we have thus far with regards to federal confidentiality rules. Finally, the report provides an update on provider readiness, including a summary of the technical assistance King County has provided to our network.  
Together with many partners, King County is dedicated to ensuring a comprehensive continuum of behavioral health prevention, intervention, crisis and treatment options to Medicaid eligible and low income individuals in our region. Assuring equitable access to behavioral health services is central to the Health and Human Potential goal of the King County Strategic Plan and is also a core value in the Equity and Social Justice Initiative.

It is estimated that this report required 5 staff hours to produce, costing $250. 

Thank you for your continued interest in our efforts to improve the outcomes for individuals living with mental illness and substance use disorders. If you have any questions about this motion or the reports, please feel free to contact Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services at 206.263.9100.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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